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	26/05/06

	9.30am


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC)

	Present
	Siobhan Kinealy, SU President (SK), Gareth Barrett, SU VP Finance & Services (GB), Richard Brabner, SU VP Student Development (RB), Bav Patel, SU VP Academic & Welfare (BP), Steve Tighe, SU VP Sports & Societies (ST), John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Vivian Insull, Director of Residential Services (VI), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF)

	Apologies
	Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management (ARN)  

	
	

	In attendance
	Zoe Kent, PA to GM (ZK) [Taking Minutes]


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref no.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves 
	57/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Apologies
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There was an apology from AB and ARN 
	58/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	3)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
	59/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	4)
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	28/2006 – VI informed that card access systems will be installed in Russell accommodation and if enough money is available this will extend to Eddington aswell.
42/2006 – SK reported that the Students Union have been informed students do not feel they can go to Departmental Heads to complain about Anonymous Marking as they feel uncomfortable. MC reiterated the fact that evidence is crucial in order to move forward. SK agreed to present some formal evidence after graduation.
48/2006 – It was noted that Ramadan will take place during Freshers Week again this year. GB pointed out that the situation may be eased slightly due to the availability of the Underground. (From 1st October)       
50/2006 – RF to follow up on changes to the post system again.  

VI to speak to Darren to see if he can get an answer to this problem. If he cannot it was requested this be raised with Andrew Nightingale. The group agreed this must be sorted by the end of June 
52/2006 – RF stated that the current system for reporting drug use needs to be clarified. RF to speak to Essex Police over the Summer period so that something is in place for Freshers Week. 

BP pointed out how it has been difficult to acquire many materials relevant to the correct age group. 

It was noted the Students Union have a drugs safe and this may be useful for the University to use or another one could be acquired.     
	60/2006
61/2006

62/2006

63/2006

64/2006

65/2006


	SK

RF

VI

RF



	
	
	
	

	5)
	Feedback from meetings 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum 
A new Advice Centre Manager has been appointed and will start a week on Wednesday. 

b) Sports Advisory Group

These minutes were noted.
c) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy

These minutes were noted. 
	66/2006

67/2006

68/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	6)
	AUT
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	SK requested an update on the AUT action and what students are being informed. 
It was noted an email had been distributed to students reassuring them all exams would take place. The SU representatives informed they had not received this. RF to request that Sabbatical Officers be added to the All Student Staff List to ensure they receive these notifications in future. The next email is due to go out on Tuesday.

It was noted there are very strict guidelines if someone other than the students usual lecturer marks the student’s paper. Lecturers have been told not to take scripts from students unless they are going to mark them. SK informed that the front page of the next Rabbit will be about this.    
	69/2006
70/2006


	RF



	
	
	
	

	7)
	Visa letters  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	MC asked that a representative from the Advice Centre contact Kay or Lizzie as need to ensure there is only one date so students are not affected as much. BP to ask the Advice Centre. Student Support also to be involved in the process.    
	71/2006
	BP
RF, PR

	
	
	
	

	8)
	Saturday Exams  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	MC informed that last year’s data was modelled and this year’s has come out differently. The SU agreed to initiate a survey of all students who had sat a Saturday exam to get their feedback. 

MC warned that if Saturday exams are taken away the constraint may have to be taken off 4 exams a week. 

MC said we should revisit this issue at the July meeting after the survey has been completed. 

It was also mentioned that in the future it would be beneficial to change the number of options students have as this would alleviate the exam issue.     
	72/2006
	RB



	
	
	
	

	9) 
	Southend  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	GB informed that the SU have been looking into services that we may need to provide at Southend but wanted to know whether the University have any idea of numbers expected to go there. MC stated that she had heard PG recruitment is looking good but not so good for UG’s. (45 PG’s, 18 UG’s so far) The shared social space will be non-alcoholic.   
	73/2006
	

	
	
	
	

	10)
	CBA/ Watersports 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	ST informed that CBA had wanted to locate at Brightlingsea which would have been hugely beneficial and had received the support of AB, JG, ST etc. St said it looked like a document advanced to the CBA by the University had affected the deal. SU very disappointed. MC to pass comments on to AHR.  
	74/2006
	MC

	
	
	
	

	11)
	Avon Way Update 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	GB asked if there was any movement on the sale. VI informed that it is on the market but it is too early to say if it will be sold. SU requested to be kept updated with any progress. VI to update SU.  
	75/2006
	VI

	
	
	
	

	12) 
	CAS review/ Employability 
	
	 

	
	
	
	

	
	RB informed that at the next meeting the SU will be presenting a report on how they would like the University to move forward on employabilty in the next few years
	76/2006
	 

	
	
	
	

	13)
	AOB
	
	 

	
	
	
	

	
	All Sabbs agreed to attend the graduation ceremonies this year. SK to compile a rota. 

VI asked if USUCON wanted a permanent accommodation representative to attend every meeting. It was agreed Darren should attend and VI could attend when necessary. VI to speak to Darren.   
	77/2006
	SK

VI

	
	
	
	

	14)
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 
	
	 

	
	
	
	

	
	The Date and Time of the Next Meeting will be 7th July at 2.00pm. 
	78/2006
	 


